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Palm Class Newsletter
Autumn Term 
Dear Pupils, Parents & Carers
I hope everyone has had a wonderful summer holiday and feels refreshed and ready for the new school year!
Welcome to the parents of the Year 3 children who have children joining Palm Class for the first time – Mrs Wolfe and I are really excited about having them in Key Stage 2 and they have already settled in wonderfully.

I hope this newsletter will contain lots of useful information about Palm Class and the year ahead – of course if you have any questions or queries you are very welcome to come and have a chat. The children have got off to a super start and now they are settled we feel it is really important that they have the opportunity to hang their cloakroom things up themselves. From next week, we would really appreciate your co-operation in leaving your children at the classroom door, allowing them to practise their independence. We will ensure that a member of Palm Class staff is on the main door to answer any questions or queries you may have – thank you for your co-operation with this.
Curriculum

This term Palm Class will be going far back in time and investigating what life was like in Britain through the Stone Age. We are really excited about launching our topic with a visit to Murton Park on Monday. Our English will also involve us learning about the Stone Age and using the Stone Age to inspire writing – investigating texts such as ‘Stig of the Dump’ and ‘Stone Age Boy’. In Mathematics, our immediate focus will be on Place Value – before we challenge children’s calculation skills later this term. The Science topic for the first half term will be ‘Rocks & Soils’ which will provide some great history-linked investigations.
Home Learning
Home learning activities will be sent home on a Wednesday. These will sometimes be Maths, English or topic based but will always have a link to what we have learnt about in class. Please encourage your children to do their home learning activity and return it to school by the following Tuesday at the latest; although they can return it any time up until then.
Spellings

Spellings will be tested on a Monday and new Spellings will be sent home on a Monday for the following week. The children will receive a spelling ‘list’ of words which follow a similar pattern. This is by no means exhaustive but is designed to help the children practise the letter strings – there may be some words that they are tested on which are not on the list but contain the same pattern!
SMIRFs

Children have begun to get back into the swing of SMIRF’s this week. We will have designated SMIRF time once a week where all children will be tested. Please continue to practise SMIRF targets at home – if you are unsure about which ‘planet’ your child is on, please do ask and we can ensure the relevant paperwork is sent home.
Reading

This week your child should have brought home their first shiny new book from our KS2 reading scheme. Please encourage them to read at home regularly and record this in their reading journal. We’d love them to read widely and choose books by favourite authors, investigate newspapers or magazines etc. However, for the purposes of the scheme we require the scheme books to be record in journals.
The Palm Class Team

Mrs Martin will support Palm Class every morning and afternoon.
We are also very lucky to have Mrs Spence joining us, to support in Palm Class on a morning.

Mrs Harris and Mr Powell will teach Music and P.E on a Tuesday afternoon.

Miss Oates will teach Palm Class on a Friday morning; Mrs Buggy will take the children swimming on a Friday afternoon.

Useful Information

· Children are provided with a named plastic cup but may be provided with a water bottle if you wish.

· Please ensure all items of clothing are named.

· Please remember that trainers / wellies may be required for play on the timber trail / field.

· Children may bring a healthy snack for break time if they wish.

If you have any questions – please remember our door is always open!

Kind regards,

Mr Donaldson, Mrs Martin & Mrs Spence
